
Happy Easter Holiday  

Please have a lovely Easter break over 
the next two weeks.  We look forward 
to having the children back to school on 
Tuesday 14th April 2015. 
Please note that the children are not in 
school on Monday 13th April as we have 
a teacher training day. 
 

Building Work Update 
The new hall extension is expected to 
be in use after the holiday with a few 
finishing touches happening this week.  
Our next big project is to redesign and 
resurface the KS2 playground.  We are 
aiming for this to be completed during 
the Summer holiday. 

    School Nurse 
If you would like the 
talk to the school nurse 
about any medical     
concerns you have for 
your children, please 
feel free to make      
contact with Michelle Kerr. 

Tel: 01223 883750 
Mob: 07790847903 

E-mail: michelle.kerr7@nhs.net 

Free Lunchtime Milk 
Recent changes in 2015 require schools 
to offer milk to children once a day 
during school hours.  The guidance 
states that milk should be free to 
those children entitled to a free school 
meal and that schools can 
charge other pupils.  
We have decided to offer 
milk at lunchtimes to all 
children free of charge.  

 

 

 

 
 
 

Red Nose Day 2015 
Thank you for the many contributions 
to Red Nose Day 2015 at Arbury.  One 
of the many highlights of the day was 
the A-Factor, where children from KS2 
completed in an amazing display of    
talents. 
Due to the generosity of children, 
staff, parents and carers, we were able 
to donate £870.13. Thank you! 
 

  Morning Punctuality 
Although punctuality has 
improved considerably over 
the last couple of years, we 
still have a number of      
families who are not getting to school 
consistently by 9.00am. 
The doors to the KS1 corridor are 
opened shortly before 9.00am.  In KS2, 
staff collect children from the KS2 
playground at 9.00am. The doors to the 
playgrounds will be closed promptly   
after 9.00am.  
If children arrive once the doors are 
closed, they will need to go the main 
school office in order to register.  
This is to ensure that have an accurate 
electronic register of all the children in 
school. 
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Diary Dates  
 27th March -          

Last Day of Term 

 13th April -           
Staff Inset Day 

 14th April -              
Summer Term opens  

6th May -             
Open Classrooms 

11th to 15th May -  
y6 SATs 

21st May - KS2 Disco 

25th to 29th May - 
Half Term 

19th June -       
Sports Day 

24th June -             
Class Photographs 

24th June -             
Open Classrooms 

15th & 16th July -  
Y5/6 Production 

21st July -             
Y6 Leaver’s Evening 

22nd July -          
Last Day of Term 

2nd September - 
Staff Inset Day 

3rd September - 
Term Starts 



Greece Goes to Pieces - Y3/4 

Another wonderful production at Arbury!! 


